
We pray for… 

LaDonna, Judy, Al, Helen, 

Ernie, and Myles.              

Shepherding God, you 

are the source of life and 

health.  Surround those 

who struggle with illness 

or other difficulties of life 

and bring them to   

wholeness and healing. 

Amen. 

If you would like to add 

someone to the prayer list 

or have a “prayer email” 

sent out please call Kathy at 

304-525-9630. 

ST. PAUL VISITOR NOVEMBER 2022 

The mission of St. Paul Evangelical Lutheran Church is to CELEBRATE 

and PROCLAIM to all the saving grace of JESUS CHRIST in word and 

deed. 

If you need to contact Pastor Mackey or Kathy please use the information 

below: 

 

Pastor Mackey 

cell phone#: 724-212-9393 (call or text) 

email: pastor@stpaulhuntington.org 

 

Kathy Mackey, Church Secretary 

Church Phone: 304-525-9630 

Kathy is at the church Monday, Wednesday, and Thursday from 9:00am-

2:00pm 

Outside of the office you may reach her at 704-689-9366  (call or text) 

email: secretary@stpaulhuntington.org  

 

 

Thank you to everyone who 

donated coats and socks to 

the Quick Response Team. 

We collected over 50 coats 

and numerous packs of 

socks. 

The annual congregational 

meeting will be held on 

Sunday, December 11 after 

worship. We will be voting 

on new Council members, 

passing the Mission Finance 

Plan (budget) and discuss-

ing other business.  



Pastor’s Reflections 

 

As the trees begin to shed their leaves in preparation for the winter months so we too near the end of a Church year this 

month. On November 20 we will celebrate the Last Sunday after Pentecost – Christ the King Sunday -- and prepare our-

selves for the new church year with the beginning of Advent.  

 

As we celebrate the end and the beginning this November I am reminded of our ancient Christian ancestors. The church 

has for much of its life been a place of persecution. Those first Christians faced this so much more than you and I do today. 

They had to develop ways of sharing the faith and yet staying alive. One of those ways was a symbol. That symbol was a 

fish shape. 

 

You all have seen me use the fish sign in most all my letters and correspondence to you. I like the fish symbol - <>< be-

cause it reminds me of my faith. It recalls to me the great burdens those first Christians went through to get God’s Word 

into the world. I am also reminded, especially on All Saints Sunday – November 6, of the saints in my life who made sure 

that faith was a priority for me. People like my grandmother and my mother and my dad and my wife and all the lay peo-

ple in all the churches where I have been pastoring who I have sought to serve in Christ’s name. Below is an explanation 

about the Fish symbol.  

 

From www.gotquestions.org  

“Briefly, the fish symbol is based on a Greek acronym for the phrase Jesus Christ, God’s Son, Savior. In Greek, the phrase 

is Ίησοῦς Χριστός, Θεοῦ Υἱός, Σωτήρ. When we take the first letter from each word in that phrase, we have ΙΧΘΥΣ, which 

happens to be the Greek word for “fish” (ixthus or icthus—the spelling can vary in English). Some versions of the Chris-

tian fish symbol contain the Greek letters inside or underneath the symbol itself. 

During the early days of Christianity, Christians were often put to death for practicing their faith, so they worshiped in 

secret places. A fish painted or etched on the outside door of a house let other Christians know that they would be safe 

and welcome inside. The ancient catacombs in Rome are filled with images of fish, carved there by Christians hiding 

from persecution.” 

 

I frequently receive questions from people about how to share one’s faith. What do I say? What do I do when they start 

spouting Bible passages? How do I share my story/ my journey? Often we get scared or frightened when people ask us 

these kinds of questions. As I have pondered this question and what to say to people my I think sharing faith is in the 

words of the now infamous Nike commercial: Just Do It! We get tongue tied and twisted around because we complicate 

the process. All those first Christians had was word of mouth – oral tradition. We have so much more but it seems to me 

word of mouth – talking to people is the initial step.  

 

All this takes courage to do. We do not want to be told we are wrong or what kind of Christian are you? We are given the 

courage first by God and then by our fellow followers of Christ. Next time you see the fish symbol on a car or a door or 

somewhere else, smile and give thanks to God.  

 

So as the church year ends and a new one begins know God is with you as you seek to live and speak the Good News to 

others.  

Alleluia Amen.  

Pastor Mackey <>< 

 

http://www.gotquestions.org
https://www.gotquestions.org/Christian-catacombs.html


Dear St. Paul Congregation, 

 

I have been admiring the fall foliage here in West Virginia; perhaps it is just my state of mind that colors this subjec-
tive impression, but it seems especially beautiful this year. October always reminds me of the passing of time - in a 
good way. So precious to give, but also so precious to experience. I’d like to thank the choir for a completely unex-
pected early birthday celebration with scrumptious cookies after a Wednesday evening rehearsal earlier in October. 
They do this every year, and each year, my oblivious self is surprised again! Finally, at the end of the month, Refor-
mation Sunday is one of my favorite Sundays in the church year. The music will include the hymns “A Mighty For-
tress” and “Thine Is the Glory”, a choral anthem with text by Martin Luther: “Lord, Keep Us Steadfast”, and a virtuoso 
organ toccata by Belgian Romantic composer Alphonse Mailly as postlude that I have been working on for a while. 

 

The first Sunday in November is All Saints Sunday. The choir will sing as anthem “Onward, Ye Saints” in a setting by 
Robert Wetzler, the music will of course include “For All the Saints” as one of the congregational hymns, and as a 
postlude I will play a rather up-beat version of “When the Saints Go Marching In” on the piano.  

 

After returning to in-person worship with congregational singing, Pastor Kevin, the choir, and I decided to go with 
setting 10 from the Red Hymnal. It is the easiest, and it would allow us to sing comfortably and with confidence after 
the break caused by the pandemic. On the first of Advent this year, the last Sunday in November, we will change the 
setting for the liturgy to Setting No. 5 in the Blue Hymnal. It includes all of our standard liturgical items: Kyrie, Song of 
Praise, Gospel Acclamation, Let the Vineyards, Holy, Holy, Holy, Lamb of God, and the Post-Communion Canticle. The 
melodies fit well into Advent season and are quite catchy at the same time. I will rehearse this setting with the choir 
throughout the month of November, and I am sure you will embrace it instantly. 

 

Last, something to look forward to: For the first time in several years, we will do the Holden Evening Prayer again for 
Advent mid-week services (to start Wednesday, November 30). It is a contemplative and, I find, very meaningful mu-
sical setting by Marty Haugen, one of the most important living composers of Lutheran church music. 

 

In the meantime, I wish you a very Happy Reformation Day! 

 

Henning 

  



   Many blessings have been counted this fall. The youth shared in painting pumpkins with Christian symbols for Harvest 
Sunday. These pumpkins acclimated the outside entrance to St. Paul quite nicely. We discussed the similarities of 
pumpkins and ourselves. We are all different on the inside and outside. We all like to share our light with others. We 
usually carve our pumpkins and place a light inside.  Since, it was too early to carve the pumpkins, we painted them 
with glitter and symbols that represented Jesus, love and Jesus’ love for us. This was also a way to share God’s love and 
light with others in our community. I even witnessed members of our community taking pictures with the pumpkins. 
Just another reminder to always share the love of Christ. 
     Our 11th Annual Trunk or Treat was a wonderful success. The Girl Scouts helped in setting up and preparing a fire 
and a few trunks. We had several members of our congregation join in the fun in setting up trunks this year too. There 
were 18 joyous stations that offered candy, popcorn, cotton candy, s’mores, games, prizes, hand painting and more. 
Many families came and enjoyed the festivities. This was a wonderful way to reach out to our community and to see so 
many children have so much fun. 
     The youth have been focusing on prayer and the Holy Spirit. We have discussed the Holy Spirit is not something you 
see but something that is felt as it moves through us. We made some Holy Ghosts filled with treats and discussed how 
the Holy Spirit is so  sweet. We have also taken time to look at the light inside of ourselves. Even though we don’t have 
to say it, God always knows what lies in our hearts. The youth decorated pumpkin cookies to remember God’s love is so 
good! When discussing the story of the Pharisee and the tax collector, we concentrated on the part where God always 
knows what is in our heart. We made a pumpkin with a piece of satin, a roll of toilet paper and a cinnamon stick. We 
talked about how no one else would know what was inside of the pumpkin, but God always knows what is inside our 
hearts. 
     The CCC youth group continues to meet on the first and third Wednesdays. We have been working on a song to per-
form for the congregation too. They also practice on Sundays for a bit before Sunday school. The older youth have 
planned to do community service and take a moment  to have some fun too. They plan to see Mercy Me  at the civic 
center in November, if seating allows. Wonderful things are being stirred up in our youth. We will start practicing our 
Christmas program on November 9th. We will practice on Wednesdays and Sundays. CCC group will meet on the 1st & 
3rd Wednesdays at 6pm and the older youth on the 2nd & 4th Wednesdays at 6pm. We will also rehearse on Sundays 
after worship. We plan to have bells in our Christmas program as well. The Children’s’ Christmas program will be during 
worship on 12/18/22 with a birthday party for Jesus following worship. As We enter November and cooler weather, we 
remember all we are thankful for and praise God for all of our blessings. 
 
In the words of Maya Angelou-“ If one has courage, nothing can dim the light that shines from within”. 
  
Let this be a reminder to all of us on our own Faith journeys. 
 
Let your lights SHINE! 
 
God’s Blessings ! 
Your Loving sister in Christ, 
Jill  





JUDI KORSTANJE                                                                                                          
Judith (Judi) Watts Korstanje was married to William E. Korstanje at Fifth   

Avenue Baptist Church in June of 1963 and joined St. Paul in December of 
that  year. Judi and Bill have two sons: David (Judy) and Doug (Susan); four 

grand children and two great-grandchildren. 

Judi was church secretary at St. Paul for 23 years—serving under Pastor  
Aurand, interim Pastor Cassel, and Pastor Wick. She loved working in the 
Christian atmosphere and learned so much about the Lutheran faith and God’s grace from the pastors. Many members 
served as volunteers in the office and they became lifelong friends. She enjoyed all the activities at St. Paul—especially 
the preschool and the quilters. The children in the preschool thought she was the principal. She is grateful today for 
Pastor Mackey who serves us with the love of God in his heart. 

Judi has enjoyed scrapbooking for her family for about the last 20 years—making scrapbooks for her children, grand-
children, husband, brother and brother-in-law. She also enjoys cooking for friends and family and following up after-
wards with games and prizes. The grandchildren always look forward to “the package game”. Reading historical/fiction 
novels is one of her favorite activities. 

Bill and Judi make coffee for the Adult Forum after church every Sunday.  

Her favorite Bible verse has always been Philippians 4:13: “I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me.”  

News From Church Council 
  
The church council had a meeting on Sunday, October 9, 2022 at 12:15 in the library. The meeting went well, and the 
Ministry Committees shared a lot of great things going on around St. Paul. Just a few of the highlights of the events/
reports included: 
  

• The Annual Trunk and Treat went great, and we had a large turn out of Trick or Treaters 

• Evangelism distributed ‘Prayer Pretzels’ at the Trunk and Treat event 

• Fellowship Committee is still working on the re-forming and organizing of the teams and thanks everyone for their 
efforts and willingness to serve 

• Property reported to watch for clean up efforts throughout the church and the grounds 

• Social Ministry will be starting their wonderful work on the Christmas baskets soon 

• Worship and music continues their amazing work and look out this year for Christmas Cards/Mailboxes returning to 
the Narthex 
  
Next meeting is December 4, 2022 at noon in the library, and church members are welcome to attend. As a reminder, 
the church council meetings are always open for anyone to attend. 
  
For a complete set of church council minutes and/or financial statements, please request a copy from the Church Office 
and stop by to pick them up at your convenience. 
  
Also, thank you to Pastor Mackey and the Church Council members for your passion, love and dedication to St. Paul Lu-
theran Church. You are appreciated. 

The fellowship Committee is re-organizing and streamlining the Fellowship 

Teams. If you are willing to contribute food items and volunteer hours from 

time to time please sign up on the list in the Narthex or contact Jenny Murray, 

Debbie Perkins, or the church office. 

 



November 2022 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 3 4 5 
     9:30am Quilters 6:00pm CCC  

6:30pm Confirma-
tion 

7:00pm Choir 

 12:00pm Staff 
Meeting 

2:00pm Social 
Ministry Meeting 

    

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 
 All Saints Sunday 

10:00am Worship 

11:15am Adult 
Forum and               
Sunday School 

   9:30am Quilters 6:00pm LYO  

6:00pm Confirma-
tion 

7:00pm Choir 

 Noon-4:00pm 
Pastor at QRT 

    

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 
 10:00am Worship 

11:15am Adult 
Forum and               
Sunday School 

 7:00pm Writers’ 
Group 

 9:30am Quilters 

10:30am Pastor 
Prayer Group 

10:00am Book 
Club 

6:00pm CCC  

7:00pm Choir 

      

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 
Christ the King  

10:00am Worship 

11:15am            
Sunday School 

Pastor on vacation 

   9:30am Quilters  6:00pm LYO       

27 28 29 30       
First Sunday in 
Advent 

 10:00am Worship 

11:15am Adult 
Forum and               
Sunday School 

 1:00pm                
Woman’s Club 

 9:30am Quilters Noon-4:00pm              
Pastor at QRT 

 

7:00pm Advent Mid
-Week Worship  

7:30pm Choir 

      



We all have gifts, graces, and talents given to us by God. As Christians, we are called to serve God and use 

these gifts, graces and talents. It is time to share our gifts with those less fortunate by donating food and 

sweets to our Christmas Basket Program. We are adopting twenty-five families this season to show the 

light of God’s love and fulfill our discipleship as faithful followers of Christ.  

 We are asking people to donate according to the list below.  

 

     The items needed to be brought to Church for the following 

weeks: 

 

      Nov. 6th                Box of instant mashed potatoes 

      Nov. 13th              Canned vegetables 

      Nov. 20th            Canned chili or soup 

      Nov. 27th              Box of spaghetti noodles and canned sauce 

      Dec. 4th                Canned fruit 

      Dec. 11th              Box of cereal 

Baskets will be distributed on Sunday, December 18. Please have all of your items here before then so they 

can be sorted into the baskets.  

       We will need people to volunteer to shop for perishables. If you would like to help please pick up a list of 

perishables from the narthex or call the church office.  

     We would like to thank all who participated in this worthy ministry in the past years and pray you will             

volunteer your services for this coming Christmas season.  

Any questions please see Bernadette Wellman. 

   

For the Month of October  we will be collecting boxes of tuna helper for Cridlin Food 

and Clothing Pantry. Please place your items in the bin in the narthex. 

We are delivering meals to Southside Elementary each week. If you can 

donate any of the items listed below it would be appreciated. Items should 

be in individually packaged containers and not contain any peanut               

products.  

individual mac and cheese   granola bars 

individual ravioli    Vienna sausages 

Pop tarts     individual juice drinks 

fruit cups     single serve cereal 

 

Foods should be in individual servings and not contain peanuts. 

 

CRIDLIN FOOD PANTRY 



in your inbox 

The readings listed below are sent to the congregation each day 

(Monday-Friday) by email. If you are not currently receiving the 

Daily Devotional and would like to please contact the church at                                         

secretary@stpaulhuntington.org with your email address.   

READINGS FOR NOVEMBER 

October 31-November 4: Daniel 7:1-3, 15-18; Psalm 149; Ephesians 1:11-23; Luke 6:20-31 

November 7-11: Malachi 4:1-2a; Psalm 98; 2 Thessalonians 3:6-13; Luke 21:5-19 

November 14-18: Jeremiah 23:1-6; Psalm 46; Colossians 1:11-20; Luke 23:33-43 

November 21-25: Isaiah 2:1-5; Psalm 122; Romans 13:11-14; Matthew 24:36-44 

WORSHIP HELPERS 

November 6 

Assisting Minister: Ruthann Arneson 

Reader: Linda Schneider 

Communion Deacon: David Stuart 

Bread: Mary Lou Fricke  

Crucifer: Katie Dowis 

Acolyte: Daniel Kist 

Ushers: Steve Golder 

Flowers: Mary Lou Frikce 

 

November 13 

Assisting Minister: Steve Golder 

Reader: David Stuart 

Communion Deacon: Bernadette W.  

Bread: Ruthann Arneson 

Crucifer: Ethan Arneson 

Acolyte: DeLaney Utley 

Ushers: Steve Golder 

Flowers:  

 

 

 

 

November 20 

Assisting Minister: Linda Schneider 

Reader: Bernadette Wellman 

Communion Deacon: No communion 

Bread:  

Crucifer: Cameron May 

Acolyte: DeLaney Utley 

Ushers: Steve Golder 

Flowers: Keith Wellman 

 

November 27 

Assisting Minister: David Stuart 

Reader: Keith Wellman 

Communion Deacon: Cheryl Conzett 

Bread  

Crucifer: Alex Mackey  

Acolyte:  Daniel Kist 

Ushers: Steve Golder 

Flowers:  

ALTAR GUILD: Jeanna Bell; Cam Hale 

SANCTUARY CANDLE: Mary Lou Fricke 

CHAPEL CANDLE: Mary Lou Fricke 

Our sympathy to the family of Arlene 

Hoeft. Arlene, a long time member of 

St. Paul, died on September 29.  

“Thank you to everyone  for the cards, gift card, 

and acknowledgement in the newspaper during 

Pastor Appreciation Month.” Pastor Mackey 

BOOK CLUB 

Wednesday, November 16 at 10:00am 

in the Parlor 

We will continuing our discussion of “The Cider House Rules” by 

John Irving.  

All are welcome to join us! 

Please see Kathy Mackey if you have any questions. 



3 Toby Brumfield; Carson Tucker 
4 Cam Hale 
15 Zoie Fornash 
16 Liam Watson 
17 Emily Conzett; Shelly Tucker 
19 Judy Korstanje 
20 Sharon Tucker 
21 Poppy Cartee 
22 Daniel Brown 
23 Custer Maynor 
26 Piper May 
29 Wylma Skean 

Worship Attendance for October 

Date in person Facebook(closed)   Facebook (open) YouTube                                           

10/2 47  50     93  8 

10/9 57  53   68  21 

10/16 48  55   72  12 

10/23   54  29   59  6 

 

Sunday School 

10/2 13 Adult Forum  4Pre-K—12 (1adults) 

10/9 13 Adult Forum  6 Pre-K—12 (1Adult) 

10/16 No Adult Forum  6 PreK—12  (1 Adult) 

10/23 12 Adult Forum  8 PreK—12 (2 Adults) 

15 Gary and Kathy Rea 

ADVENT MID-WEEK 

Begins November 27 

7:00PM 

HOLDEN EVENING PRAYER 

We have removed several names from 

the weekly prayer list. If you would like to 

add a name back to the list  or add a new 

name please contact the church office.   

On Sunday, November 6, we will observe All 

Saints Sunday.                                                                                                               

We will be celebrating the life of those who 

died over the past twelve months.  

MEMBER SPOTLIGHT 

Each month we would like to “Get to Know” one of our church family mem-

bers better. If you would like to participate by filling out a “Member Spot-

light” form, you may pick one up in the narthex, fill it out, and put it in the 

offering plate or turn it in to the office. Let’s give everyone the opportunity 

to know each other better! 



PRAYER VENTURES FOR NOVEMBER 2022 
 

1 All Saints Day  Give thanks and praise to God for saints who have helped enrich our faith in Christ, inspired us to lives of service, 
cared for us, demonstrated grace when we needed it most, taught us life skills, influenced our values and stirred our hope and joy. 
 
2 Native American Heritage Month  Praise God for Native American and Alaska Native neighbors and siblings in Christ, who repre-
sent a rich diversity of gifts, backgrounds, tribes, regions, communities and congregations, and whose history long predates the 
colonization of North America. Pray for the work of ELCA Indigenous Ministries and Tribal Relations in seeking justice and reconcili-
ation for all people, celebrating diversity within Christ’s unifying love and supporting Native congregations and ministries. 
 
3 “Learn to do good; seek justice, rescue the oppressed, defend the orphan, plead for the widow. Come now, let us argue it out, 
says the Lord: though your sins are like scarlet, they shall be like snow” (Isaiah 1:17-18). Pray that we will respect the word and de-
sires of God, seek the Spirit’s guidance in responding to our neighbors in need, and trust God to create and renew a spirit of com-
passion and generosity within us. 
 
4 Pray for those affected by wildfires, flooding, droughts and hurricanes, especially people struggling through immediate and long-
term recovery. Ask the Spirit to inspire our generosity toward and involvement in the work of Lutheran Disaster Response and its 
partners to bring relief, support, hope and resources to our neighbors in need.  
 
5 “God is our refuge and strength, a very present help in trouble” (Psalm 46:1). Pray that, in every challenge we face, the Spirit will 
increase our trust and confidence in God’s presence, care and help in our lives. 
 
6 Praise the teachings and example of Jesus, who calls for us to be caring disciples, unafraid of being involved in the lives of those 
suffering injustice, persecution, isolation, grief, poverty or illness.  
 
7 Pray for our outdoor ministry leaders as they gather for the Lutheran Outdoor Ministry conference in Boise, Idaho. Pray that their 
time together in the presence of the Spirit will be rich in mutual care and encouragement, ideas and resources, and opportunities 
to nurture their skills for serving in camp and retreat ministries.  
 
8 Election Day  Pray that our elected leaders will respect and serve all people, and that the Spirit will inspire and guide them in 
mending divisions, creating unity and encouraging constituents to work together for the well-being of all. 
 
9 Ask the Spirit to deepen our understanding of Jesus and how the gift of God’s son has the power to transform our lives and identi-
ties in amazing and unimagined ways. 
 
10 Give thanks and pray for leaders of our church as they gather for the ELCA Church Council, that the Spirit will inspire faithfulness, 
wisdom, vision and creativity in their deliberations, decisions and guidance. 
 
11 Veterans Day  Honor and give thanks for those who have served in the military to secure freedom, justice, peace and security for 
our country and other nations. Remembering the sacrifices they have made on our behalf, pray for their families, their congrega-
tions, federal chaplains, and organizations that support and care for returning veterans.  
 
12 Give thanks for the ELCA Lay Schools for Ministry Network and for the Select Learning program, through which our church and 
its partners provide laity with opportunities to deepen their faith, study Scripture and apply their skills and life experiences to fol-
lowing Christ and serving the church, their communities and the world. 
 
13 Pray that the Spirit will help us live our baptismal journeys in anticipation of the return of Christ, with confidence in God’s grace 
and without fear, worry or obsession over when or how that day will come. 
 
14 Reaffirm to God our commitment to equal employment opportunity for all citizens, especially our neighbors and siblings in 
Christ who live with disabilities but whose gifts enrich our communities and nation. 
 
15 Pray for a peaceful end to the war in Ukraine, and that the millions of people displaced from their homes and communities 
might find comfort, healing, hope and stability, returning to the daily lives and routines they once knew.  
 
16 Pray for the ELCA’s Homeless and Justice Network, a coalition of ministries called to serve those on the margins who experience 
homelessness, poverty and injustice.  
 



17 “Do not be weary in doing what is right” (2 Thessalonians 3:13). Pray that our assurance of eternal life in the kingdom of God 
will free us to live in the here and now, fully engaged with our lives and vocations, sharing the gospel, serving our neighbor and 
working for justice. 
 
18 Pray that we might confess our role in the climate change wreaking havoc throughout the world and might grasp the urgency of 
managing and caring for the earth, its resources and all living things — fragile gifts that God has entrusted to our use, care and res-
toration. 
 
19 Pray for the ELCA’s advocacy network and the work it empowers us to do for justice, equity and the well-being of society. 
 
20 The love and mercy of God, which we experience in the life, suffering and sacrifice of Jesus, are for our sake and salvation. Pray 
that the Spirit will deepen our faith in Christ and help us reflect God’s unconditional, sacrificial love for humanity. 
 
21 Give thanks for Lutheran Men in Mission, Women of the ELCA and congregational ministries that attend to the spiritual, physi-
cal, emotional and relational needs of all ages, and that nurture leaders for the church, our communities and society. 
 
22 Remember the people of Puerto Rico, who have suffered multiple natural disasters and endure ongoing, extensive recovery 
work. Ask the Spirit to renew their faith, hope, stamina and resilience; pray that they will make progress in restoring their infra-
structure and regaining access to food, water, shelter, sanitation and medical services. 
 
23 Give thanks to God for rescuing us from the power of darkness through the gift of Jesus Christ—our teacher, our truth and the 
light illuminating our complicated lives.  
 
24 Thanksgiving Day  Remember that everything we have to sustain and renew us, physically and spiritually, comes from God. Let 
us promise to be generous with all we have and to tirelessly bear the good news that Jesus Christ, the bread of life for the world 
that is never depleted, is our hope and salvation. 
 
25 Native American Heritage Day  Give thanks for the cultures, values, accomplishments and spirituality of Native Americans that 
have shaped our nation and church. We commit to learning more about Indigenous people and tribal nations and to working to-
gether to correct inaccuracies of history.  
 
26 Pray that we will be responsible in what we consume and how we spend our money, knowing that our neighbors suffer hunger 
and poverty amid abundance. 
 
27 First Sunday of Advent  We will not be disappointed in our confidence in God’s love and forgiveness, our anticipation of Christ’s 
return or our welcome in the kingdom of God. Praise God! 
 
28 Give thanks for the diverse work of the 28 ELCA missionaries accompanying 18 church bodies and 18 companion organizations 
in Latin America and the Caribbean. Ask God to bless and guide our ministry together so that we might respond to the needs of our 
neighbors in need who are most vulnerable and might spread the good news of Jesus Christ, far and wide. 
 
29 Pray that the Spirit will deepen our generosity in sharing our resources and financial assets for the sake of our neighbors and the 
well-being of the world. 
 
30 Pray that we will be generous and respectful in responding to and caring for those who cannot find secure shelter, pay for food 
or medical care, or support the children or older adults dependent on them. 
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